DRAFT

Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

October 18, 2011

Present:  Earl Leighton, Katy Wells, Jim Wells, Jeff Jenkins, Russ Cederberg, Judy Rich, Karen Ober, Selectmen’s Representative and Bob Veloski

Other Present: Nick Orgettas

 At 6:32 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Jeff Jenkins made a motion to approve the minutes of September 20, 2011 with one correction, 2nd by Jim Wells, discussion: none, all were in favor.
Mail/Correspondence

1) A new copy of the updated, newly re-typed Budget Committee bylaws was provided the BC Members.  
2) The BC reviewed an email from Finance Officer McGee dated 9/21/11 regarding accounts 4130.635, 4210.145, 4194.691, 4411.590 and 4324.110 that were discussed at the 9/20/11 meeting. 4130.635 – line has been corrected with the average payment of $71 dollars to Irving and will be reflected in the 9/30 expenditure report. 4210.145 – TA Veloski stated there had been no payments from the detail vendors at that time. Jeff Jenkins noted that some Towns make the Officers wait but we do not. Jeff Jenkins stated at the end of the year the account should not be at zero and should be operating like the Special Ambulance fund but the expenditure report should be at zero that would be the correct statement.  4194.691 – Jim Wells asked why the Town did not buy the storage trailer because we have paid for it three times over by renting. Jeff Jenkins noted the rental did start out in the P.D. budget and if it remains ongoing then the Selectmen should consider purchasing. Jim Wells made a motion to have the BOS consider purchasing the storage trailer. Jeff Jenkins seconded, all were in favor. 4411.590 – TA Veloski stated at that point no wells were being tested, only maintenance and the Town tests for salt for one year. 4324.110 – The Board of Selectmen voted to keep the position at the Transfer Station and not use the Budget Committee’s budget.   
Review of Financial Report (ending 9/30/11)
4153 – Legal   Jim Wells asked if there was enough in the legal line item. TA Veloski stated there is currently only one lawsuit against the Town. 

4324-660 – T.S., Vehicle Repairs   Jeff Jenkins stated the line has been almost fully expended TA Veloski replied it may be because of annual maintenance but he would check. Jim Wells stated the backhoe has been used to compact materials in the dumpsters and it is not designed for that. Jeff Jenkins stated he has seen other backhoes used in the same manner, to save money and the machine is capable. Judy Rich asked if there would be an employee decrease with Single Stream and Chair Leighton replied there should be but the BOS decided to leave it the same for now. Jim Wells asked if there would be accurate accounting of the Single Stream Recycling and Selectman Ober replied yes, the company that was chosen provides a report to the Town. Jim Wells noted the materials are being trucked to New York and is not sure the cost is less expensive.  
4902-610 – SFD Pumper    Jeff Jenkins noted there is an additional $50K needed to purchase and asked if the funds went away or were they rolled over. TA Veloski informed the BC that a Fire Truck Committee has been formed to work on the pricing, the money is in the capital reserve fund and they are authorized to use expend it with different authority.  TA Veloski noted he is waiting for an answer on where the funds were deposited. 
New Business

DPW – 10 Wheel Truck  Chair Leighton stated DPW Director Thayer sent out an email regarding the purchase of the 10 wheel truck and he thinks it makes sense as long as one truck is disposed of. Jim Wells asked if would be leased and Chair Leighton replied lease/purchase. Jeff Jenkins stated he could understand if the DPW was a contractor but their business is plowing snow & maintenance, there will be more clean up and more overhead versus the 6 wheeler. Chair Leighton stated it would save time helping with sand and taking trips. 
Community Organization – Budget requests – The BC reviewed the requests. 

Department Head meeting with the Budget Committee – Schedule for 1/3/11, 1/17/11, 2/7/11 and 2/21/11

Last day for Budget Committee to hold its Public Hearing  - April 13, 2011. Chair Leighton proposed having the Public hearing regarding the budget on April 3, 2011 at 7:00 p.m. with a location to be determined.  


At 7:40 pm, Chair Leighton made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Jeff Jenkins, all were in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Acting

Budget Committee Member and Secretary
